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     Selection of Match Officials 
 

2022 European Youth Championships 
6th- 15th July 2022, Belgrade, Serbia 

Dear Friends, 
 

The ETTU Umpires and Referees Committee (URC), in cooperation with the 

Organising Committee has selected following match officials for this event:  
 

Referee Team    06.07.2022 – 15.07.2022   
Matej HAMRAN  SVK 

Carlos SILVA  POR 

Maria TSIPOU  GRE 

Pieter VAN DER HAMMEN  NED 

Spasoje MATIJEVIĆ CRO 

 

Umpires          06.07.2022 – 15.07.2022   
Zaur MIKAYILOV AZE 

Konul MIKAYILOVA AZE 

Mickaël BUNDA BEL 

Michel HERMANS BEL 

Saša SARAJLIĆ BIH 

Mladenka ČESNIK CRO 

Ejla GRANTVERGER CRO 

Bojana KOLARIĆ CRO 

Irena PURKAT CRO 

Karina VAŠINOVÁ CZE 

Jean-Paul CHILON FRA 

Carole LE BERRE FRA 

Ana BEJA-PÜTZ GER 

Steeven SCHAWE GER 

József KÁTAI HUN 

Giuseppe VARGETTO ITA 

Erik BERGERSETER NOR 

Krystian CICHOŃ POL 

Décio FAUSTINO POR 

Catalin GIMBUTA ROU 

Polona BOLTE SLO 

Iveta IVANIČOVÁ SVK 

Andreja VIDOVÁ SVK 

Lucia VOŽĎÁROVÁ SVK 
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Umpires need to arrive on 05.07.2022 and attend the Referee Orientation 

planned for 05.07.2022. 

The nominees, or their Associations, are responsible for all related travel and 

insurance costs. Please note that by submitting a nomination, the Association 

confirms its responsibility to ensure the nominee has sufficient financial support for 

airfare. 

The organizer offers free hospitality in a double room from dinner on Tuesday 5th of 

July, to breakfast on Saturday 16th of July for all umpires. The organizer will provide 

transport from Belgrade Nikola Tesla Airport (BEG) to the venue and return free of 

charge. 

All match officials shall receive a minimum allowance of 30 EURO or equivalent  

for each working day. 

Contact details:  

Umpires manager:  Name   ZIVANOVIC Dragica  

e-mail: dragica.zivanovic@rts.rs 

tel: +381643085409   (also WhatsApp) 

Hotel:  

Hotel Theater Belgrade (double room)  

Karadjordjeva 9, 11080 Zemun, Beograd, Serbia 

COVID – measures for ETTU officials: 

There are no Hygienic Guidelines for this event. Please check the requirements  

for entering Serbia (if any) on the following link: 

https://www.mfa.gov.rs/en/citizens/travel-serbia/covid-19-entry-requirements. 

Please send your travel details to  office@stss.rs, dragica.zivanovic@rts.rs 

(RADIVOJCEVIC Smiljka, ZIVANOVIC Dragica  ) as soon as possible. For those who 

need visa a photocopy of passport will be needed.  

For additional information, please check also 

https://www.ettu.org/en/events/european-youth-championships/general-information/ 

Thank you very much for your support, 

Yours faithfully 

ETTU URC  

urc@ettu.org 
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